
From: webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov <webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov> 

Sent: Monday, October 28, 2019 2:03:07 AM 

To: usrb@cpuc.ca.gov <usrb@cpuc.ca.gov> 

Cc: Allen, Meredith <MEAe@pge.com> 

Subject: Electric Safety Incident Reported- PG&E Incident No: 191028-9398  

  

*****CAUTION: This email was sent from an EXTERNAL source. Think before clicking links or 

opening attachments.***** 

The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:  

Reporting Date:  10/28/2019 1:43:47 AM 

Incident Date:  10/27/2019 @ 2:45 p.m. 

Reported By:  Meredith Allen, Sr. Director 

Utility Name: PG&E 

Phone Number: (415)828-5765 

Email Address: MEAe@pge.com 

Incident Location: Marylinn and Barker St Milpitas, Santa Clara 

Reasons For Reporting:  

- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others: ) 

- Names of Fatalities:  

- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: ) 

- Names of Injured:  

- Damage? Yes (Utility: , Others: ) 

- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: ) 

- Operator Judgement? No  

- Media Coverage? No  

Cause of Incident: Unknown (Other Cause: ) 
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Agencies on Scene: Fire,  

Facilities Affected:  

- Utilities Facilities: Dixon Landing 2102 

- Voltage (KV): 12 

- Customer's Facilities:  

DigIn Information:  

- Excavator Name:  

- Contact:  

- Phone: (___)___-____ 

Incident Recovery:  

- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m. 

- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m. 

Summary: At approximately 2130 hours on October 27, 2019, PG&E Troublemen responded to 

trouble near Marylinn Drive and Barker Street in Milpitas, CA near the location of a fire. At the 

location, the Troublemen observed wire down. They observed two houses, two cars, and a shed 

damaged by the fire. An on site Milpitas Fire Department Investigator informed the troubleman 

that he was looking at the downed wire as a potential ignition source and collected a portion of 

the conductor into evidence. The incident location is not in Tier 3, Tier 2, or Tier 1 High Hazard 

Zone High Fire Threat District. PG&E is reporting this incident under the Property Damage 

Criterion. This information is preliminary. 

 


